
 

February 17, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Steve Brunk, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Brunk: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2268 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2268 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2268 would permit the Kansas State Historical Society to accept and hold the 

property known as the Last Chance Store in Council Grove, Kansas.  The store would then 

become part of the Kaw Mission State Historic Site.   The Historical Society would make the 

rules and regulations necessary for the use, enjoyment and government of the store.   

 

 According to the State Historical Society, passage of HB 2268 would have no fiscal 

effect on the agency as the current revenues and expenditures associated with the Kaw Mission 

would be consolidated with those of the Last Chance Store to support both sites.  Any fiscal 

effect associated with HB 2268 is not reflected in The FY 2016 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Matthew Chappell, Historical Society  


